At a  Special Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Thursday 21st April 2011 
Present: Mrs. B. Beard – Chairman

   Mr P Simmonds- Vice Chairman

               Mr. R. Bass 

               Mr. A Forrest                
               Mr. A. Parry   

   Mrs V Swinburn   
   Mr. M. Wedd
   Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mrs Carver
Declaration of Interests: Mrs Beard, non pecuniary interest in item 3.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2011 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and signed by the Chairman.

Mr Simmonds took the chair for the next item.

Village Hub drainage connection:  There was concern about the situation which could arise in future if the agreement remained but ownership of the church changed. In order to address this it was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and resolved that: The Parish Council will under write any reasonable expenditure for either the hall or the hub using its delegated powers (for incurring expenditure on facilities that will benefit the community at large) for clearing any blockage on the drainage in which either the Hall Management Committee or Parochial Church Council defaults, having exhausted every other alternative solution, so long as both buildings remain in use for the benefit of the community and subject to no change in legislation or ownership. 
Planning applications for consideration: 
	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	Comment 

	P11K0134
	
	Land at Earls Court 
	Variation of conditions 22,23,26,
	See(1)

	
	
	Farm, Bromyard Rd
	and 28 of outline planning application P07K0562

	
	
	
	
	to allow compliance prior to the first occupation of

	
	
	
	
	any dwelling instead of prior to the commencement 

	
	
	
	
	of development.
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00452/HOU
	Moorcroft
	
	Two storey front and side
	No Comment

	
	
	Broadheath Common
	extensions
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00468/FUL
	The Sculpture Studio
	Erection of replacement dwelling 
	See(2)

	
	
	Crown East Lane
	following demolition of workshop/art studio.
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00438/HOU
	High Oaks
	Infill existing covered area to 
	No comment

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	form sun room together with
	
	

	
	
	
	
	enlarged porch
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decisions
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00148/HOU
	Phoenix Pitch
	Single and two storey side
	Approved

	
	
	Broadheath Common
	 extension
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00236/HOU
	Wolverton
	
	Re-build conservatory
	Approved

	
	
	Laylocks Lane
	
	
	
	
	


(1)   Mr Wedd to research application so that a comment could be sent.. 
(2) The parish council objects to the proposal on the following grounds: a)The development is outside the settlement boundary, b)it is overdevelopment, c)It is out of character with the surrounding buildings, d)Access and parking would create traffic hazards, e)the proposed change of use is not shown on the notice, f)it would be intrusive overlooking neighbouring property.
Finance: Accounts for payment

It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1.  Worcestershire CALC – annual subscription 2011/2012


£646.30

2.  M Davis – Reimbursement of Mr Townsend’s key deposit, plot 18A
 £5.00

3.  Mr Hobday – Reimbursement of Key Deposit, plot 3


 £5.00

4.  Mr & Mrs Allen Griffiths – Return of Key deposit, plot 2

 £5.00

5.  Keith Handyman Service – Replace allotment fence post 

£78.00

6. AON – Parish Council Insurance from 1st June 2011                            £1,641.11

AOB: Mr Simmonds explained that a problem had been identified on the Vicarage Green playing field where those using the field had refused to stop playing in order to allow children from the primary school play. It was agreed that a sign be purchased at a cost of  £35, the clerk to place the order.
There was concern about the condition of Bell Lane and it was agreed that the clerk should write to highways.

Mrs Swinburn advised that she had met Cheryl Lester from MHDC to discuss the repair of the damage to the common at Wembley Cottage.

Mr Parry reported a dangerous pothole on Martley Road, near the church, the clerk to advise highways.

Mr Wedd reported that he had been discussing with residents how the watercourse between Jessamine Cottage and Southbury could be improved to facilitate the improvement of the highway system.
Date of next meeting:   AGM on 16th May 2011 at 7.30pm
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